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Woo Chul Kim is a United 
States Marine Corps / United 
States Army Veteran. He 
completed an Associates of 
Science in Chemistry degree 
from CUNY Queensborough 
Community College with a 
3.962 GPA. Woo Chul will 
be attending CUNY Hunter 
College in Fall 2019 to pursue 
a major in Biological Science. 
Following Hunter College, 
Woo Chul plans to go to 
Dental/Medical School 
to pursue a career in the 
medical field.

Caroline Acosta served in 
the United States Marine 
Corps, Motor Transportation 
Operator Veteran. She 
completed an Associate 
of Science in Criminal 
Justice degree from CUNY 
Queensborough Community 
College with a 3.5 GPA. 
Caroline is continuing her 
education at Saint John’s 
University pursuing a 
Bachelor of Science in 
Homeland Security degree 
with a 3.4 GPA and will 
move into a Master of 
Professional Studies in 
Homeland Security after 
completing her Bachelor 
degree. Caroline plans 
to pursue a career in the 
federal government and will 
eventually go to law school.  

Spencer Wen served in the 
United States Marine Corps 
for four years as an enlisted 
Supply Administration 
Specialist, and achieved the 
rank of Sergeant. Spencer 
was awarded the Associate’s 
of Science degree in Business 
Administration with a 4.0 
GPA at Queensborough 
Community College. 
Currently, he is awaiting 
transfer application results 
for several four year 
institutions. Spencer’s long 
term goal is to become a 
future business owner and/
or executive level decision-
maker. 

Jonathan Holguin 
served four years in the 
United States Marine 
Corps as an Amphibious 
Assault Crewman. 
He graduating from 
CUNY Queensborough 
Community College with 
an Associate of Science 
degree in Criminal Justice 
with a GPA of 3.5. Jonathan 
is currently attending 
CUNY John Jay College of 
Criminal Justice to achieve 
a Bachelor degree, and 
he plans to continue onto 
a Master degree at Saint 
John’s University. Jonathan 
is currently pursuing a 
career in the New York City 
Police Department. 


